Soderville Athletic Association

Board Meeting Minutes

Date: January 15, 2012
Board Members in Attendance

Greg Zimmer

President
Brian Braden

Vice President

Mike Laciskey

Treasurer

Tom Dreshar

Steve Rajtar

Mike Stone 

Chris Vogel

Don Bross

Corinne Olson

Not in Attendance
Derrell Singh

Secretary

Dale Blonigen

Jim Doyle

Don Bross

Maria Cochran

Others in Attendance

Nancy Nelson
Meeting called to order by Greg Zimmer at 7pm.
Tom D. made a motion to approve the December 11, 2011 meeting minutes, Mike L. seconded, motion approved.
Public forum – none
New Business
DayCamp – need someone to run it that day – Rick Fanning has been in charge of the DayCamp the past couple of years and this year he will have something going on at work that day so he will not be able to be there on April 28.  He would like us to find someone on the board that is willing to be in charge that day and he will help with the behind the scenes stuff still to get ready for it.  Tom D. volunteered to be the person in charge that day and he will talk to Rick about what else needs to be done before then.  He will for sure discuss getting a back up facility in case of bad weather.
Slammin’ Sunday coverage needed – Rick Fanning will be running our Slammin’ Sundays at the building again in February and March from 1:30-3pm but there will be a few times he is not able to make it.  He is not sure of those dates yet but as soon as he is he will let Nancy know and board members said they would be willing to be there for those dates.
Eagle Scout Project – Nick Ryan is looking for an Eagle Scout project so if anyone has any ideas of what he can do that would be great – someone suggested putting up plywood and painting at the building; or putting up an overhang at Lion’s
Park Concessions; Greg said if anyone else has suggestions to let him know and he will talk with Nick and help him come up with a project based on those suggestions.
Committee Reports: 

Concessions – Nelson – no report
.
Umpires – Hensler – not present – Nancy will double check on if Gail is scheduling our umpires again this year.
In-house fast pitch – Cochran and Blonigen – Maria and Dale were not present so Nancy talked about 14U and up playing the C traveling league on a trial basis this year and Chris Vogel thinks that is a good idea.  We will talk more about it when Maria is here and decide on registration fees and uniform details.
In-house baseball (Junior) – Zimmer and Bross – no report
In-house baseball (Senior) – Rajtar – Steve would like to order extra bases for the coaches because they are always going missing and then the coaches don’t know what to do; Greg thinks we should just give all the older coaches a set of bases to solve the problem because they are not that expensive; Brian will get them ordered.
Traveling fast pitch – Vogel – Chris said traveling had a clinic this morning that went well at BHS; they use the facility, and all the coaches help and they charge $5 and they donate that to BHS in return for use of the field house.  There will also be an 8U tournament again this year and that is May 20 and that is a great tournament for clinics and ball; Coon Rapids will have 2 teams that our 8U teams can play and Chris sent them our rules of how we play and they like how we play, Forest Lake is also interested so there is a lot of interest at the level.  
Traveling baseball – Zimmer – Greg had a copy of the by-laws that they are working on between the traveling fastpitch and baseball; Greg’s understanding is that they have come up with what he handed out and it is all open for discussion; Jim Doyle and Ernie Johnson were spearheading that and Mike read through it and it is very complete, it is a good balance with both traveling’s and rec. ball and he would like to get more people to look at what to do to iron this out; Greg wants to get it to a lawyer soon as we are operating under no by-laws basically now; Greg talked about that traveling wants to be covered under our insurance but board members think they need to be officially part of our association before they can do that so Nancy will check into that; Mike would like to set up a meeting to make sure this is all moving forward correctly; Brian thinks it still feels as if we have 2 programs that are traveling and they are both contributing the $40 fundraising then 100% of what the boys pay stays in this association and that means they are the ones paying the operation expenses, he wants to make sure that the in-house boys are not the only ones paying those expenses.  There is a committee that will review this document within 2 weeks and Greg will set up that meeting. Tom D. talked about that there should be long term goals that everyone agrees on and Mike L. thinks that is the difficulty of separate checkbooks – and Greg would like to say that it will be brought back to the board next month and be voted on at that time.  We are giving up and taking a lot to come and join us so we can’t just let BATBA hang and we have to make that decision soon.   At the annual meeting we will discuss board seats and how that will work when BATBA is part of SAA.
Field/Game Scheduling – Cooper – not present
Equipment – Braden – Brian said he is still talking to everyone about equipment; he might not get new bags but he is not sure if there is a perfect solution; Chris said traveling girls carry their own helmets so their coaches bags are usually big enough; maybe it would be good to give the older boys coaches 2 bags to make it better for them because 12U and under bags seem to be able to hold all their stuff.  He will at least replace the ones that have holes – Brian asked Nancy when the equipment handout day is and she said it is April 14th and she will make sure no one is using the building the week before; Chris went through all the traveling equipment and they are good to go with their equipment.
Treasurer – Laciskey – Mike handed out information for last year and for the budget and said that we have to get the fences that went up on fields 5 and 6 officially approved by the board.  Greg Z. motioned to approve the addition of permanent outfield fences at Lion’s 5 and 6, Tom D. seconded it, motion approved.  Mike said it opened his eyes a little bit and he looked at all the expenses for fastpitch and he looked at all the documentation for all the expenditures and for incoming and going out and going forward Mike would like to have the documentation monthly from fastpitch; it may have to be changed in the by-laws that it needs to be monthly as it may say quarterly per Chris Vogel; Mike is concerned that there is a non-board member writing checks for fastpitch and he is fine with that if he gets documentation; Mike is also concerned about having a person that is a non-board member for concessions and he will oversee it more closely this year.  He likes the report Nancy sent him on the expenses so she will continue to do that for him every month.  The by-laws also say that every expense over $500 has to be approved by the board but Mike would like to have a blanket budget so those expenses are approved ahead of time.  Good news is that the 2011 balance sheet showed we made $13,000 in profit for 2011, the full income and expenses are provided by category; our bank account keeps growing and we need to have a plan for this money and we need to keep improving the experience for the kids and we need to keep planning what to do; Greg said if we have a central board then that board should approve what should go into a capital improvement fund and this board should decide where we put that money back in; we still need a budget to operate a central board; Brian wants to be sure we have an operation budget set aside also to plan for demographic changes and such; Corinne is wondering if we can put the extra money we have in the Capital Improvement fund to go towards the purchase of the building; Mike thinks we can safely transfer $15,000 to Capital Improvement – $10,000 from concessions and $5,000 from general, Tom D. made the motion to have Nancy make these transfers, Greg Z. seconded motion, motion approved.  Mike said on the 3rd page of the P&L he split the accounts for SAA support for all the groups and he showed the total income and loss for each of those groups.  Mike said that based on his calculation it is $57 per child for the administrative cost for 2011, not the $40 that was used before.   Brian commented on the Town Ball situation and that there was a donation made by the Town ball and they bought uniforms that can be reused.
Mike talked about the budget for 2012.  Mike asked if we should include the income from the DayCamp that we are planning since we ended up not having it last year due to the weather and it was decided that we won’t include the Day camp and if it goes then that will be an extra for income.  For tournament revenue we have to determine if we are having that tournament for 13U and 15U and yes, we will be doing that.  Any concessions items needed to be purchased this year?  Nancy said maybe a freezer for $300 so Mike will budget that in.  Mike asked about concessions payroll  to see if we can budget lower but we decided to keep it the same; but Chris V. said traveling fastpitch will charge an extra $50 for fall ball for volunteer fee so we get more volunteers in concessions; clinics fastpitch was discussed next and Chris V. said that is money in and out for what is charged for the pitching clinics; for equipment Mike is budgeting $15,000 but Brian said that will be lower because they won’t have the girls this year so Brian thinks it should be $10,000; Field Improvements he did not know what to put in for 2012 – we voted on the $3,000 and the $2,000 in 2011 but it was not spent yet so it will have to be part of 2012 and fastpitch will add to that if it is more then the $2,000 to fix the drainage problem at Lion’s; Brian asked if Soderville field is part of that budget in case more dirt is needed for that field and Tom D. thinks it will cost $800 to keep that up every year; and they want to add money to the budget to plan to improve some outlying fields also so Mike will put a total of $7,000 to field improvements.  Chris would like a $1,000 for the yellow tubing for fields 5 and 6 also.   Building improvements were talked about next and maybe putting some plywood on the walls – and Tom brought up getting a new computer for Nancy as hers is getting pretty old and it is slow; Brian would like money to get a better cover for the mound at Soderville field and it was decided to put $800 for that – so Greg will take that to Banner Canvas and get that made better.  Mike proposes a budget that it will be pretty much break even so from what was discussed above and in Mike’s documents Greg Z. made a motion to approve the 2012 budget, Tom D. seconds that motion, motion approved.
Fundraising – Stone – Mike talked about the Beer Bust and that we moved the date to April 21 for better weather and a better turnout and he is still working on where that is going to be and more details; Nancy talked about Derrell’s business being on our card and Mike said he is not sure about a board member advertising on our card; Greg said he talked to Derrell and that SAA made $1500 and Greg does not see any conflict of interest because it is open to everyone to be on our card.
Nancy let the board know that she met with Jon from Impact Fundraising and the $5,000 he is donation to SAA will be given to us as part of the first payment for the fundraiser.  When Nancy makes the first payment it was agreed that she will deduct $5,000 from that payment for his donation and all that is in the contract signed by Nancy and Jon Frank.
Tournament Ball – Laciskey – Greg will look at what tournaments to sign up the tournament teams for, he is helping Mike with that and we talked about when the Soderville Classic is on May 19-20.
Town Ball – Braden – Brian was hoping Terry Olson from Town Ball was going to show up and he had something for us to sign but he did not end up coming.  He talked about that they don’t know what league they are going to be part of yet but that Terry still wants to be part of SAA.  
Uniforms – Singh – not present
Photos – Nelson – Nancy said that Ted from Sports Star came and measured our banner outside and he will be making us a new one that the board already approved.
Operations Manager Report – N. Nelson
Take registration signs to put up – Nancy had registration signs made and she wants everyone to take a few and hopefully we will be able to get them into the frozen ground.  If we get some snow soon it will be easier to put them out so they should just be put up wherever it works.

Ham Lake SnowBowl – registration table on Feb. 11 – Nancy reported that the SnowBowl committee contacted her about having a registration table set up from 9-3 that day on Ham Lake, there is a heated tent there and they will provide the table and chairs and we pay $125 to set up there and advertise our program.  Nancy said she should be able to be there and then if she can have a volunteer with her that should be good.  Many families attend that event so it may be a good way to catch some new families.

BHS Senior Party Donation – Nancy reported that the BHS Senior Party Committee contacted her to ask about donating towards that event.  All the money it takes to run that party is donated our fundraised as they do not receive anything from the school to pay for that.  It was discussed that many kids at BHS have payed fees over the years to play at SAA and that it would be a good idea for us to start donating to that.  Mike L. made a motion to approve $300 towards the BHS Senior Party, Brian B. seconded the motion, motion approved.
St. Francis rec. not offering 9-10 yr. old boys and girls programs – Nancy let the board know that St. Francis rec. program will not offer ball for 9-10 year olds anymore as they feel we are just in competition with each other over those kids so they will refer those players to SAA.  Theirs is more of a community program so we have more to offer them anyway and hopefully this will increase our registration numbers in these age groups.

Ball field signs - $100 per sign guaranteed – Nancy met with Ted from Sports Star and he looked at our signs that we are hanging on our ball field fences and said he is able to print those for SAA for $100 and he will guarantee those for 3 years.  The board agreed that we will allow his company to start making our signs going forward.

Chalk/Drying Agent – 6 pallets this year? – Nancy said she will need to order chalk and drying agent soon and she is in the process of finding out what we have left from last year with Tom R. at the City of Ham Lake.  We are pretty sure the drying agent is gone and Greg has an idea of getting floor dry from Fleet Farm instead as they thought that worked just as good if not better.  Nancy would like to order 6 pallets of chalk this year as that is how much we went through last year and everyone agreed with that.  Nancy will see if the City has enough space to store it all but they should have room in their cold storage now that the City built that new Public Works building.
Old Business – 
Mike L. talked about the wheel barrow at City field and that the tire is always flat and Tom D. said he will get that fixed.

Other 
The next meeting is set for February 19, 2012 at 7:00pm. 
Motion to adjourn the meeting made by Steve R., Brian B. seconded the motion; motion approved and meeting adjourned 9:40at pm.

